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Annexes: 2 (available in English only) 

Subject: Workshop on Implementation of ICAO Meteorological Information 
Exchange Model (IWXXM) for the Exchange of Operational 
Meteorological(OPMET) Data, Hong Kong, China, 10-12 October 2017 

Action required: For information and appropriate action, as necessary 

Dear Sir/Madam, 

I have pleasure to inform you that Hong Kong, China will organize a workshop as a 
VCP contribution on Implementation of ICAO Meteorological Information Exchange Model 
(IWXXM) for the Exchange of OPMET Data from 10 to 12 October 2017. 

The workshop will introduce the latest approved version of the WMO governed 
IWXXM for provision of aviation meteorological services. The technical details in using IWXXM 
to encode and decode OPMET data, roles and responsibilities of meteorological services in the 
implementation and gap identification will also be covered with a view to enhancing the 
participants' capability in kick-starting their own implementation project. 

The workshop is aimed at personnel involved in supporting the preparation and 
exchange of aviation meteorological information, especially those involved in the migration 
from the use of Traditional Alphanumeric Code (TAC) to IWXXM for OPMET data exchange. 
HKO are prepared to offer up to 20 fellowships covering tuition and per diem expenses, where 
the preference will be given to RA II Members. The workshop will be conducted in English. A 
brief description of the workshop is given in Annex I. 

Interested candidates are requested to complete the attached Application Form 
(Annex II), which should be endorsed by the Permanent Representative of the respective 
country with WMO, and sent directly to the Director of the Hong Kong Observatory, 
Mr Terence Kung (e-mail: tkung@hko.gov.hk; fax: +852 2375 2645; telephone: 
+852 2926 8319) as soon as possible but not later than 15 July 2017. 

Yours faithfully, 

(W. Zhang 
for the Secretary-General 

To: Permanent Representatives (or Directors of Meteorological or Hydrometeorological 
Services) of Members of WMO 

cc: Hydrological Advisers to Permanent Representatives 

mailto:tkung@hko.gov.hk
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